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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: May 3rd 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Clare Smith, Paul Stephens, Diane Haggar, Matthew Rutter, Alison Weston, Eddie Winslow

	Apologies:    Abigail Bailey, Paul Sugden, Emma O’Looney, Malcolm Pickering


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  March 6th.  Agreed, subject to Chris Cox being added to nominations for February’s HoM.
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Lido relays postponed until later in the year, if a suitable date can be found. 
	 

	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month - March. This was determined by e-mail, and the 2 winners were Andrew Sheldon and Mark and Rebecca Mon Williams (Joint).

· The complete list of nominations was: 

· Andrew Sheldon for his Dewsbury 10k pb, Thirsk 10m pb and continued improvement.

· Rebecca and Mark Mon-Williams for organizing from scratch the new Ilkley Harriers Weekend away in the Lake District. Incorporating fun, running and orienteering events

· Sue Morley for dedication to Cross Country 2011/12 season. Completing all the West Yorkshire League races, and all the Peco League Races and being  1st Lady Vet 55 in both leagues plus completing the Northerns and Yorkshire Championships

· Jack Wood, 6th @ Dainfield PECO, 4th Windmill Whizz and winning his orienteering event from an arch rival by a few seconds

· Dave Westhead for his sub 36 mins in the 

· Bradford 10k.

·  Alison & Andrew Bennett for the Dalesway  They did a fabulous job organising everyone, driving in between relay points, running some of the legs, taking photos and providing cake.

· Tom Adams for various wins, 
· Nikos Georgiadis – enthusiasm and encouragement, night runs

2. Harrier of the Month, April. Again there were many quality nominations:

· Jez Hellewell - 3 Peaks results - nearly 5 minutes quicker than last year!
· Sally Malir for her outstanding Marathon time at Manchester in appalling conditions, 2nd lady, breaking club age group record at same time; and 1st LV45 in Guiseley Gallop. These results are the result of months of focussed training, dedication and hard work!
· The ladies 3 Peaks team.
· Clare Smith, Alison Weston and Dave Wilby for being great fell captains, Clare for organising Calder relay, Alison for 3Ps time and encouragement, Dave for recent race results and for handing out food and drink near the top of Ingleborough.
· Clare and Neil Smith for tackling the Fellsman challenge and Clare for organising events and relays.
· Alison Weston for her 14th 3 Peaks race!
Rebecca Moores for knocking an amazing 40 mins off her marathon time in London, a fantastic and beautifully paced race, training really hard, and leading a group on a Tuesday.
· Jonathan Sinclair for a terrific run and PB at London Marathon run, 746th place, setting a new club record & a very high placing in his age group.
· Liz Price for her commitment to training, determination, perseverance and fantastic attitude in her 3P training.
· Jann Smith and the Three Peaks girls for their performances and achieving a top place in the Yorkshire Chamionships, and Jann's Coledale result .
· Nicky Jaquiery for her ultra race in Mallorca.
· John Coates for all his training, hard work and continuous dedication and commitment to 3 Peaks.
· Eddie Winslow on his first Ultra win.
· Rob Cunningham for a great Manchester Marathon time.
The winners were Sally Malir and Rebecca Moores

At the last committee meeting it was agreed to review the HoM process. After due consideration, the Committee felt that no system was perfect and the current process was fit for purpose at present.
 3. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising 

a. The West Yorks XC league had asked if Ilkley would consider a race next season. It was agreed that the club could not meet the required changing facilities criteria, and would decline.

b. Race for Life. IH support had been requested. Last year’s experience was not positive and it was noted that none of the entry fee actually went to charity. It was agreed to let individuals decide and a note would be posted on Facebook/Forum.
4. Harriers Races:

a) Feedback from the HDSRL Ilkley race had been excellent. Thanks to Clare, Neil, the catering team and all helpers. This was the biggest race to date. Costs of £150 for venue and £400 for Rugby Club catering meant IH subsidised to sum of £50. The committee felt this was money well spent.
b) Badgerstone relays are aiming for 70 teams. 

c) The Aquathon on the 23rd June is joint with the Swimming club. Grant support from .... is being channelled through IH.

d) Trail Race 4 June, all in hand

	AB
PW

	4
	Developing the Club. 
a) Coaching: Paul St reported on the excellent FRA run Leader in Running Fitness course he attended – with an emphasis in fell and mountain running. It was agreed that the club would support and pay for attendance at such courses (the Committee to be advised of applications beforehand) and that grant would be claimed from UKA or BAN wherever possible. The cost for the FRA course was £90. It is understood that the general UKA course is £110.  The need for a club coaching co-ordinator was identified and Paul W agreed to post on the forum/Facebook.
b) A summer social was discussed, but it was felt the calendar was already crowded.
c) Jack Bloor Races. IH involvement and active support had resumed this year.
d) Training. The Bradford Athletics Network Performance group had asked clubs to nominate 2 runners who would be inetersted in intensive marathon coaching. The cost to the individual would be £179. It was agreed to post information on the forum/Facebook.
e) Leeds Grammar School had contacted the club offering general sponsorship. Eddie noted that some time ago the club had agreed it did not want/need a “commercial” sponsor. It was agreed that the situation had not changed and the offer would be declined.
f) Steve Newell who is carrying the Olympic torch through Ilkley has kindly agreed to lend it to the club in the weeks after the event as required. 
	PW
PW

	AOB
	None
	

	TDP
	June 5th 8.40pm ILTSC (apologies Paul St, Paul Su. Malcolm)
	


REPORTS

Chairman

I am writing this Chairman's report just ahead of our current "big event" the HDSRL race and (touch wood) everything seems to be going well with Neil Chapman and Clare Smith at the helm, Chris Matthews and her ace catering team, and wholehearted support from the Club in the form of helpers and post-race-food-providers.  I wish that a few more people had pre-registered to run (Harrogate pre-registered over 70, twice as many as us) but hopefully we'll have some good performances on the day.  And I hope we can get better team results in this League, can all Committee members help with that, encouraging people to run? 

Rebecca and Mark Mon-Williams are progressing the Ilkley Aquathon on 23 June, which has just gone public on our web site, and they are helping with the Badger Stone Relays on 23 May, and Lawrence and Jemma Basham are quietly preparing for the trail race on 4 June.  In the midst of all this we have been asked to help with Race For life in Ilkley on 10 June and I just don't know if we can ask our members to help with this too? One for discussion.

Our long-running aim of helping more people to qualify as coaches looks like it may soon be realised with BAN helping with the funding, and 12 willing volunteers.  I think we need a 'coaching coordinator' to keep the momentum going.

There is a great atmosphere in the Club, with the buildup to the 3 Peaks and London and lots of people working together in training, but we have not had many formal social events in the last few months.  We are now launching into 'Mad May' when the race season gets very hectic indeed - is there time for a summer social of some sort?  We have loose plans for a 'track day' in July, and there are Away runs in late May, June and July (2).

Mens Road

April has brought some road action as well as some lovely spring weather....

Some excellent results on the road with Andrew Sheldon showing some strong performances with two sub 40 10k's, thoroughly deserving his HoM award.

As always the main event in April is London. I remain totally convinced that Steve Weston is capable of a sub 3 marathon - he will get there one day soon. Nevertheless an excellent run from him and Jane Bryant, who clearly enjoyed the elite start as well as the race! The father and sun performance of Jonathan and Andrew Sinclair was also special.

A lot of road action from now on, which I am hoping soon to engage in, pf permitting.

Mens X/C 

Men's Fell 
Well, April has struck and it's reaching that time of year where it's difficult to keep track of all the racing going on. Too much to mention all individuals but we had runners out all over the place each weekend, with the obvious focus being the Three Peaks. Lots of members out there and most seemed reasonably happy as they passed me just below the summit of Ingleborough. Lee Morley did well to claim a 1st class time (sub 3:45hr) in his first outing over the course, and Mike Baldwin bagged his 20th completion. It would be great to do something really special for Mike next year if he gets round for 21!
 

The champs course at Coledale proved to be a real toughie with even Tom struggling. Unfortunately we failed to finish a team once again.
 

We do have teams for Calderdale though, 2 x mixed teams with a full complement of runners as i speak, well done to Clare Smith for doing most of the chivvying whilst I was relaxing on holiday!
 

Back on the Moor in May with Badgerstone Relays, plus Graham Arthur's 2nd year of organising the Jura race.
Ladies Fell 
Wow - what a busy and successful month April has been for ladies fell running in the club! 
Adela , Debbie and Amanda Parnaby  started off the month on April 1st completing the 25 mile Blubberhouses Moor race on a beautiful day and in really good times and then the Bunny runs started. I think we had at least 10 ladies out for all 3 runs (not including all the juniors!) Particular mention goes to Sally Morley, Diane Haggar, Alison Bennett and Sophie Brown who completed all 3 races. 

Sue Morley ran well at Pendle fell race and then Jann, Clare and myself made up a ladies team for the second English championship race, Coledale Horseshoe. Jann certainly made her mark in her first lakeland fell race (see lovely photo on website). 

Nicky Jaquiery left the English weather behind to run 107km and 4,500m over limestone rocky mountains in a very impressive 18hrs 23, in the Ultra Trail Serra de Tramumtana in Mollorca. She was 6th lady and 1st lady vet (Morgan has written a great report on the Harrier's website). More ultra running the following week when fell captain Clare completed the Fellsman (61 miles, 12,000ft) in 19hr45. An amazing achievement as more than half the competitors gave up or had to retire due to adverse weather conditions. 

Alison Eagle, Natalie Curtis, Rachel Hagan and Rachel Websdale all took part in the local Dick Hudson's race during the wet weather last week. 

Lastly lots of ladies took part in the Three Peaks race last weekend. Jann had another great result and won bronze medal for the Yorkshire championships. Jann, Di Haggar and myself were delighted to win the Three Peaks ladies team prize and also the ladies Yorkshire championship team prize. Jane McCarthy and Helen Horton finished in fine form and looked like they'd enjoyed the day. Unfortunately a few ladies were timed out at the stringent cut-offs at Ribblehead and Hill Inn but no-one was put off and they'll be back next year to complete the full race!!
Ladies Cross Country  

Junior
